          WAREHAM CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE



                     FEBRUARY 2, 2010
The following members were in attendance: Alan Slavin, Chairman, Mary Ann Silva, Clerk, Mick Jones, Vice Chairman, John Houton, Len Gay, David Begley and Edward Pacewicz.  Absent were Leie Carmody, Dave Smith, Donna Bronk, Finance Committee Liaison, and Brenda Eckstrom, Board of Selectmen Liaison.  John Houton left the meeting at 8:30 p.m.
1.        ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS PRESENT:
The meeting was called to order by Alan Slavin, Chairman, at 6:15 p.m.  The Chair noted that we had a quorum in order to discuss the changes necessary to the proposed charter.

2. OLD BUSINESS:

The Chairman reported that he was having a problem with finding a Moderator for the February 6th meeting.  He reported that he called the Mass Moderator’s Association.  He reported when he first called them it was a few days before they returned the call.  However, in the last two weeks they have not returned any calls.  The Chairman stated that he does not have any recommendations or names to put forth.  The concern of the Chair was to have a neutral moderator, especially for the February 20th public meeting.  

The Chairman also reported that he met with the Town Administrator, who stated that he is willing to assist the Committee with whatever endeavor is forthcoming.  The Chairman also reported that the Town Administrator has a meet and greet set for Thursday and all committee members are invited.  The meeting is scheduled for 6:30 p.m.  He added that the discussion focused on several committees not having a
dedicated budget and how that was missed by the BOS and Administration.  He stated that the Town Administrator is also assisting in trying to find a Moderator for the upcoming public meeting.  The Chairman stated that he also has concerns that the Middle School might not be big enough to accommodate attendees to the second meeting and he will be speaking with school personnel about possibly using the high school.  The Chairman also stated that two more public meetings will also be planned after the February 20th meeting.  He added that we need to see how it goes, as he is also looking into the possibility of using the town hall auditorium or cafeteria, which would not incur any fees for their use.  

The vice Chairman presented an idea about creating a face book site as a way of sharing information and getting the message out to the residents.  The Chairman stated that this is something that would need to be run by the Town Administrator, as on the town website you are not allowed solicit and also we need to think about who would be responsible to maintain such a site.
3.
PREVIOUS MINUTES:
The Clerk reported that copies of minutes for January 14, 2010, January 16, 2010, January 26, 2009 and January 28, 2010. 

 The Chairman asked for a motion to accept the minutes of January 14, 2010.  Mick Jones motioned to accept January 14 for approval and Dave Begley made the second.  Alan called for the discussion and the vote, 4-0-3 (abstaining Mary Ann Silva, Edward Pacewicz, and Alan Slavin).  The meeting of January 16th.  Jack Houton made a motion to approve the minutes as amended, changing spelling of council to counsel and Sampson to Eckstrom, and Mick Jones made the second.  Alan called for the discussion and then the vote, which was 4-0-3 (abstaining Mary Ann Silva, Edward Pacewicz and Dave Begley) for approval.  The Chairman asked for a motion to accept the minutes of January 26th.  The Chair noted that 
we needed to know who made the motion to adjourn and who second.  It was noted that Dave Smith made the motion and Mick Jones made the second.  The Chair asked for the motion, which was moved by Mick 
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Jones and second by John Houton.  Alan called for the discussion and the vote, which was 4-0-3 (abstaining Mary Ann Silva, Edward Pacewicz and John Houton) for approval.   The Chair called for the motion to accept the January 28th minutes, Motion by John Houton to accept minutes and second by Mick Jones.  Alan called for the discussion and the vote, which was 6-0-1 (abstaining Edward Pacewicz) for approval. 

The Chairman and the Clerk noted with the acceptance of these minutes, the Committee is up to date.

The Clerk stated that she would make the changes and get them to Matt to be placed on the town website.

4.  NEW BUSINESS:

John Houton was thanked for getting the brochure printed.  Alan asked the committee for their opinion regarding where the brochures should be given out.  It was agreed they would be given out at the public meeting on Saturday.  He asked John Houton to please submit his bill for the cost of printing.
The Chairman discussed placing the final draft on the town website and was told by Matt that it would not be a problem.  He stated that the document will probably be changed as we receive imput from the

public.
The Chairman stated that due to not being able to find a moderator, Len Gay would step in, as he
is the moderator for the Onset Fire District.  Alan stated that the hope is to find a neutral Moderator for the February 20th meeting.

Alan met with Henry St. Julien regarding having students to assist on Saturday, February 6th, and was informed it was short notice and a program needs to be setup first in order to involve students so they are able to receive credit for the participation.  
The Chairman at this point in time wanted to discuss the setup of the meeting on Saturday and what preparations need to be made regarding questions and format.

5.         NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be scheduled for Thursday, February 11, 2010, at 6:00 p.m. 
6.         ADJOURN MEETING:
A motion was made by Len Gay to adjourn and seconded by David Begley.  Alan called the vote at 9:05 p.m., and it was recorded as unanimous for adjournment.  
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Silva, Clerk

